
A Life of Service
by Ray Sullins

After 82 years of life on this earth, 62 years of marriage, and a lifetime of service to God, heaven has 
reclaimed one of its precious souls, lent to us by God. We celebrate the beautiful Christian life of Edith 
Sullins, who alongside her husband Jerry Sullins, is together responsible for making the Global Schools of 
Biblical Studies what it is today—not to mention the thousands of souls which have been affected by their 
joint labors for the Lord. Truly, how beautiful are the feet of those who proclaim the gospel of peace. Edith, 
a soldier of God, was on the front lines of her faith, �ighting for the will of God.
We appreciate so much the outpouring of love and the prayers in the loss of my mother. You have all shown 
such love and kindness to our family during this time of loss and change. So many of you have also made 
contributions in honor of her memory. We say thank you all from the bottom of our hearts. However, we 
commit to honoring her memory by doing even more in the work of the Lord before us: planting more 
schools and giving more souls the chance to hear and obey the gospel of Jesus Christ.
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God continues to bless our work in Nairobi, Kenya. 
Our current class is about to resume studies after a 
short summer break, and 16 men will continue to be 
trained to be better servants of God.
It is always exciting to 
see many souls being 
added to the Lord’s 
church from the work 
of our brethren. This 
new sister (pictured 
right) was just baptized 
in late April.
In July, Trey and I will 
travel to Kenya and 
then to Zambia. We will 
meet Scott Richards in 
Kenya to make �inal plans and to implement the start 
of a new school in that country. Kenya is a country of 
over 50 million, so we have a lot of work to do if we 
are going to evangelize Kenya and the surrounding 
countries. Please keep these plans before God’s 
throne in prayer.

During the break, Samson and Dan from Uganda 
were able to hold a lectureship with the Rongo 
Church of Christ, where one of our graduates works. 
It went very well, and the church there seemed to be 
very receptive to remaining faithful to the truth. 
Praise God for the fruit this great work continues to 
bear.

Despite the successes in Kenya, please remember 
that the school operates on a monthly budgetary 
de�icit. Given the importance of this work, we 
sincerely hope you will consider helping us to 
continue this endeavor.
Written by Ray Sullins

Rongo Church of Christ

Baptism in Nairobi, Kenya

Since 2022
Nairobi, Kenya
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Great news from
Ndola! The school 
is preparing for its 
�irst graduation this
November. The 
church is growing, 
with baptisms 
every few weeks. 
We’re already 
working on applications for next year’s class. 
Though on summer break, everything is on schedule. 

Thanks to Scott 
Richards, we also 
purchased a reliable 
school van to assist 
with evangelism. 
Please continue to 
pray for this work 

and the upcoming graduation. May God bless our 
efforts in Zambia.
Written by Ray Sullins

Since 2024

Ndola, Zambia

C
O

PP

ERBELT SCHOO
L

O
F

BIBLICAL STUDIE
S

2 Timothy 2:2

New Van for Evangelism

Six New Souls Added to the Church

Unfortunately, we have still not �inalized the legal 
issues in Uganda due to the deception and fraud of 
our former school director. While the courts 
af�irmed our ownership of the property, delays 
continue, and the school remains closed. We’ve even 
had to hire 24/7 security to protect the site.
Despite this, evangelism continues through our 
faculty and 96 graduates. To keep training Ugandan 
men, we are opening a new 
school just across the border in 
Kenya. This will allow us to 
continue our mission until the 
situation in Uganda is fully 
resolved. We are committed to 
training faithful men from 
Uganda–many souls depend on 
it. Thank you for your continued 
prayers and patience.

Written by Ray Sullins
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Everything is going well in Livingstone, Zambia. We 
still have 25 students training in our new class. It’s 
hard to believe, but this class is now about to �inish 

their second quarter. 
Time moves quickly in 
these works, and before 
we know it, this class will 
also graduate in 
November 2026.
I am very excited to let 
you know that we have 
begun building a new 
print shop on our 
property. This print shop 
will produce materials 
for our schools, the 

schools of Brother Ron Gilbert, and evangelism. It 
will also print tracts and other needed materials for 
evangelism. Thank you for your prayers and support 
of this great work.
Written by Ray Sullins

Since 1988
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Baptism in Livingstone

Thanks to God, the work in Aboaso is going very well. 
In fact, through some generous brethren, we 
purchased a plot for the congregation that meets at 

the school. This 
congregation is now 
over 200 members. 
Our brethren in 
Ghana are very 
evangelistic, and we 
appreciate their love 
for souls and fervor 

for God’s will. By the way, we will be needing funds 
to build a modest building in the near future. If you 
can help with this need, please let us know.

All eleven students continue to do well in their 
studies. This class really seems serious about the 
work, and they are doing a great job. Thank you for 
your continued prayers and love for this work.

Written by Ray Sullins

Students in the Classroom

EASOBS Teachers
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Both graduates have expressed their gratitude for 
the support and encouragement they received from 
so many brethren while they were in school. John 
Crawford expressed the following:

“When I came to this school in August of 2023, I was 
scared that I was going to fail another attempt at a 
preaching school. However, with the help of the staff 
here, my family, all my supporters, and most 
importantly God, I was able to make it to the end. I 
cannot thank you guys enough for all of the support 
you have given me. I am not only talking about 
financial support, but I thank you for the prayers 
that you have said for me. I just want to thank you for 
everything that God has allowed me to have and do 
over these last two years. As I go into the field, I pray 
that God continues to be with each of you and helps 
you grow in Him as He has done for me.”

During the summer, our returning students will help 
with Bible camps and fill-in preaching. Some of them 
are returning to their homes during June and July. 
School will be back in session on August 5, 2025. The 
first-year students from this school year will be 
returning for their second year of classes. This 
includes (from left to right) Isaac Humphrey 
(Prineville, Oregon), Coby Hicks (Mtn. Grove, MO), 
Easton Hass (Elkland, MO), and Christiaan Hoen 
(Paris, Arkansas). Joining them in August for their 
first year of classes will be at least two more men 
from Missouri. This will include David Pierson and 
Hunter Fox. Others who are interested in starting in 
August still have time to apply.
Our instructors will be doing various activities this 
summer while classes are out. Some will be directing 
Bible camps, and others will be making mission trips 
to visit our sister schools in Africa. Though classes 
are out, all will continue to be busy doing God’s 
work.
Written by Brent Green

The Bible Institute of Missouri has now completed 
its classes for the school year. Graduation was on 
May 24, 2025, at 2 PM at the Kansas Exp. Church of 
Christ. This was the 18th graduating class since the 
school started back in 2003. To date, we have had 50 
men finish the two-year preacher training program.

This year’s graduates included John Crawford (left) 
from Grove, OK and Levi Hicks (right) from Mtn. 
Grove, MO. Both of these faithful brothers are 
presently seeking full-time work. John is looking for 
a youth minister position, and Levi is searching for a 
pulpit position. Their teachers are proud of them 
and the dedication they showed to make it to the 
point of graduation. We are confident that they will 
do great things in the kingdom of God in the future.

BIM Staff at Graduation

BIM First-year Students

Graduating Class
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